

Clive Haines Deputy Director for Education RBWM Office of the Police & Crime Commissioner The Farmhouse, Thames Valley Police HQ Oxford Road, Kidlington, OX5 2NX

01865 541957 pcc@thamesvalley.police.uk www.thamesvalley-pcc.gov.uk

28th March 2025

Dear Clive,

Thames Valley Police Schools Engagement

As the Police and Crime Commissioner for the Thames Valley, I am committed to ensuring a clear and consistent approach to engaging with young people in education settings. Since June 2024, we have been conducting a comprehensive review of our existing delivery model – from the work of our Safer Schools Officers and Neighbourhood Policing Teams, to the valuable contributions of our delivery partners who support positive early interventions.

This review is crucial in shaping our future commitments and in strengthening our existing collaboration with education partners. To ensure a thorough and informed approach, it is essential that we hear directly from school leaders about their experiences and perspectives therefore we have developed a short survey to capture a snapshot of the current landscape. I would greatly appreciate your support in encouraging school leaders within your local authority to complete this survey. Their insights will play a vital role in shaping how we develop and enhance our commitments to young people and education professionals.

The survey will close on Friday, 25th April. I have written to head teachers directly, but your support in promoting participation is invaluable, and I sincerely appreciate your help in ensuring the voices of school leaders are heard.

Thank you for your time and support.

<u>Thames Valley Police Schools Engagement</u> (https://survey.alchemer.eu/s3/90817010/Schools-Policing-survey-OPCC)

Yours faithfully,

Matthew Barber

Police & Crime Commissioner for Thames Valley